
City of Winlock
Notice of Decision – May 5, 2022
Meyers Meadows Subdivision by Roger Foley and Stacy Foley Represented by Travis Tormanen of Windsor Engineers

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Winlock has issued a Notice of Decision on an Application by Roger Foley and Stacy Foley and represented by Travis Tormanen of Windsor Engineers, for development of a subdivision at parcel #015628002002 and a related Environmental Determination of Non-Significance, (DNS), under the State Environmental Policy Act, (SEPA).
Description of Project: The site is a single parcel of 7.36+/- acres located east of Kakela Road, north of SR 505 and south of Shiloh Road in Winlock, WA 98596. It is zoned Mixed Use (MX). The site will be developed into 36 residential lots resulting in 30 single family homes and 6 fourplex housing units with a park.
Process: This application was reviewed as a Type III process.
Decision: Following a Public Hearing held on Tuesday, April 19th 2022, the hearings examiner of the City of Winlock made the following decision: APPROVED the Application for Subdivision subject to conditions which are summarized in the Decision.
Impact on Property Valuations: Affected property owners may request a change in valuation for property tax purposes notwithstanding any program of revaluation.
Appeal: The Final Decision is appealable pursuant to Winlock Development Code 1.030.130.
For further information, please contact Robert T. Webster, Community Development Director at 360-785-3811, ext. 213 or at winplan@cityofwinlock.com
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